
St. Philip the Apostle Parish 
797 Valley Road, Clifton, NJ 07013 
www.stphilip.org ~ (973) 779-6200  

 
PASTORAL TEAM 
  
Rev. David Monteleone  
Pastor  
frmonteleone@stphilip.org 
 

Rev. Nico Quintos  
Parochial Vicar  
nquintos@stphilip.org 
 
 

Rev. Jared Brogan 
In-Residence 
 
Dcn. Nicholas Veliky    
Deacon  
nveliky@stphilip.org 

Dcn. Robert G. Ayers   
Deacon  
deaconbob@stphilip.org 
 
Ms. Danielle Gonzalez 
Principal  
Principalgonzalez 
@stphilipprep.com 
 
Mrs. Denise Pannullo   
Faith Formation  
dpanullo@stphilip.org 
 

Ms. Vicky Velasco  
Confirmation Program  
vvelasco@stphilip.org 
 

Mr. Frank Hydash       
Director of Music 
frankhydash@rocketmail.com 
 

Mr. Carlos Arias 
Maintenance Supervisor 
carias@stphilip.org 
 
Ms. Linda Siluk                     
Lay Trustee  
 
Mr. John Hughes         
Lay Trustee          
 

 

           
 @StPhilipClifton 
 
               

             @StPhilipClifton  
 

  
The Epiphany of the Lord 

January 7, 2024 
 

CELEBRATION OF THE EUCHARIST 
Saturday Evening ………..….…….……………………………… 5:30 PM 
Sunday…….………………...8:00 AM, 10:00 AM (Broadcast) & 12:00 PM 
Monday thru Saturday...….………...…..………………………… 9:00 AM 

 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Every Saturday ……………………………………………………4:30 PM 
 

HOLY HOUR 
Every Friday ………………………………………………9:30 to 10:30 AM 

   For a Communion visit and/or 
Anointing of  the Sick, 

please contact the Parish office. 
 



FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK 

Dear Parishioners,

Why would anyone choose to give myrrh to a 
baby? This is very likely what was going through 
Mary’s mind as the magi presented their gifts to her 
son. Gold? Gold is always useful, especially if your 
economic situation was as dire as that of the holy 
family. Frankincense is less desirable, but at least it 
could add an aroma to the air around the house. But 
myrrh? Myrrh was a spice used to embalm a dead 
body—hardly a gift to present to a newborn 
child. What could this exotic man from the East have 
been thinking to offer such a gift? Obviously, he could 
have benefited from a personal shopper.

Yet, even as we appreciate Mary’s perplexity, from the 
viewpoint of two thousand years it is obvious to us that 
the gifts of the magi were more symbolic than 
practical. If this newborn child was truly human (and 
everything we celebrate in this Christmas seasons 
attests that he was) then the wise men knew that his life 
would be a mixture of the three things that their gifts 
represented: the gold of achievement and success, the 
frankincense of happiness and joy, and the myrrh of 
suffering and death. Every human life is a mixture of 
these three things: success, joy, and pain. By
presenting these gifts to the Christ child, the wise men 
were testifying that he was truly human. They were 
celebrating the fact that God really became one of us.

But of course, there is more. Through the incarnation, 
Christ not only took up our humanity, but he also 
redefined what it is to be human. Through his life, 
death, and resurrection, we now have the opportunity 
of living these three aspects of our humanity in a 
different and deeper way. As his disciples we can 
approach the achievements with humility. We can 
approach our joys with thanksgiving. We can approach 
our suffering with strength.

But, like Mary, it is the myrrh that trips us up. With 
God’s grace we can usually learn to be humble in our 
achievements and thankful in our blessings. But trying 
to be strong in our pain and suffering is the real 
challenge of life. When an evil which we cannot avoid 
or change enters our life, when we must deal with the 
death of someone that we love, with divorce, with 
cancer, with the betrayal of a friend, with addiction, 
with a terrible mistake that has hurt others, it is possible 
to respond in three ways. We can respond with denial, 
with despair, or with acceptance.

Those who choose to respond to pain with denial try to 
protect themselves from the suffering by rejecting what 
is real. Although this might soften the pain, it does so 
at the cost of separating those who choose denial from 
the real joys and the real relationships in their 
life. Those who choose the way of denial will in time 
have to live without love, because denial suffocates 
what is vital and valuable in living. Those who take the 
approach of despair go in a different direction. They 
wrap themselves in their own self-pity and give up on 
life. They emphasize only what is wrong in their life. 
They ignore every possibility of hope. They distance 
themselves from those who love them, isolating their 
lives in their suffering. But there is a way of dealing 
with pain that is neither denial nor despair. It is 
possible to accept the things that we cannot 
change. Those who take the approach of acceptance 
strive to emphasize the good things that are still present 
in their life, the people who still love them, and try to 
move forward attentive to every sign of hope. It is here 
where Christ is most important, because with Christ 
there is always hope. What we have learned from this 
newborn child is that our God will never abandon us, 
that God who moved his own son beyond the cross will 
move us beyond our suffering to new life. For those 
who have faith in Christ, it is possible to accept the 
things we cannot change with strength. It is possible to 
find hope even in the shadow of death.

So, who would give myrrh to a baby? A wise man. A 
wise man who understood that this child would give 
new depth to our humanity. In this child we can be 
humble in our achievements, thankful in our blessings, 
and strong in our pain. As life presents us with these 
three aspects of our humanity, we are called to live 
them out as followers of Christ.

So, if you wake up tomorrow morning and find some 
myrrh on your doorstep, do not deny it or let it lead you 
to despair. Instead accept the things you cannot change 
with the strength and the hope that comes from the 
newborn King of the Jews.

Peace,

Fr. Monteleone



PLEASE NOTE 

In observance of the Martin Luther King, Jr. Day,
Mass will be celebrated at 9 AM

on Monday, January 15th.

The Church will be closed immediately following Mass.
The Parish Office will be closed.

ST. PHILIP PREPARATORY SCHOOL 

As students and staff return to school after a much-
needed break with our families and friends, we hope 

you all had a blessed Epiphany!
Students will be continuing their second marking 
period studies in preparation for mid-term exams 

during January.
We are also looking forward to Catholic Schools 

Week at the end of the month.
Pray for good weather!

SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES 
 
COLUMBIETTES
Columbiettes Food Drive on the second Wednesday 

of every month. Next Collection will be January 
10th. Drop off your non-perishable donations in the 
church parking lot after the 9 AM Mass. All food is 

donated to St. Michael’s Church in Passaic.

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Fr. English Center Collection 

Our next Food Collection date for our parish is 
January 20 and 21st. This ministry supports the 

working poor at the Father English Center in 
Paterson. Please consider donating the following 

items when you come to Mass that weekend:
Non perishable items include canned soups, pasta, 

sauce, tuna, canned chicken, peanut butter and jelly, 
Mac and cheese, cereals, dried lentils and 

beans. All food items need to be in bag or carton.
If anyone is interested in volunteering at the pantry, 

please contact Mary Ann at (973) 809-7120.
Thank you for your continuous and generous 

support!
 

LIFE MINISTRY 

SOCIAL OPPORTUNITIES 

COLUMBIETTE BLANKET MINISTRY 
The next meeting of the blanket ministry will be 
Thursday, January 18th at 9:45 AM in the Molloy 
Center. All crafters are welcome! For more 
information, call Cathie Martha. 
(973) 471-1265.
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
Mark Your Calendar 
St. Philip’s Knights of Columbus has two big events 
in January. 

Saturday, January 13 the will be the 
Annual Free Throw Contest 

The Gym starting at 10:00 AM to Noon is open to 
all students, both boys and girls, ages 9 to 14. 

Hot dogs and refreshments provided. 
There is no charge for this event, but a parent or 

guardian must be present to sign up the child. 
Pre-registration is encouraged but not required to 
assist our preparations. Contact Steve Shukaitis at 
sshukaitis@preferredtank.com or Mike Cervine at 

michael.cervine@gmail.com 
 

Saturday, January 27th at 7:00 PM is the 
Msgr. Peter Doody Scholarship Beefsteak 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This all you can eat beefsteak is only $45 per 
person.  Former pastor and initial sponsor of the St. 
Philip’s Knights of Columbus Council, Msgr. Peter 

Doody, will be in attendance. 
Bob Holly, a Clifton High School and St. Philip’s 

alumnus and former pro-quarterback for the 
Washington, Philadelphia, and Atlanta football 
teams will be a featured speaker along with St. 

Philip’s Prep School Principal, Danielle Gonzalez. 
 
Tickets can be purchased on-line at: Kofc11671.org 

or by contacting: Dennis Fitzpatrick (973) 271-
9577, Ray Lill (973) 472-1756 or Rich Donkersloot 
(973) 650-3327, or by using the QR 
code below.  These special guests 

will make for a memorable evening 
so please order your tickets 

promptly. 
 
 

HOME AND SCHOOL ASSOCIATION 
Calendar Raffles 
Calendar Raffles are available for sale. 
Tickets are $10 each for 90 chances to win $10,000 
in prizes. Drawings begin February 1st. Each date is 
a different amount to win. 
Contact the School or Parish office for more 
information. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cigar and Whiskey Night 

Tickets are $65 per person and include Buffet 
dinner, 2 cigars, and Whiskey Tasting. 

For tickets or more information, please contact 
Anton at (862) 247-3899. 

 



 

 

HOME AND SCHOOL ASSOCIATION 
SAVE THE DATE! 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Philip Prep HSA will be hosting 
“Adventure Awaits” Safari Tricky Tray 

on Friday, March 8th 
in the School Auditorium. 

Doors open at 5:30 PM 
Tickets will be $ 25 each 

No one under 18 permitted. 
Stay tuned for more details! 

 
Donations of new, unused items are now being accepted. 

 
GRIEFSHARE AT SAINT PHILIP’S 

 
Need help dealing with grief? 

A prayerful support group can help you 
move through the grief process. 

 
A GriefShare support group is a safe, welcoming 

place where people understand the difficult 
emotions of grief. Through this 13-week group, 

you’ll discover what to expect in the days ahead and 
what’s “normal” in grief. Since there are no neat, 

orderly stages of grief, you’ll learn helpful ways of 
coping with grief, in all its unpredictability—and 

gain solid support each step of the way. 
The next GriefShare session at Saint Philip’s is on 

Monday, January 15, 2024 at 6:30 PM in the 
Youth Room of Jubilee Wing Building of the 

Molloy Center. 
For questions, please call the Parish Office at  

(973) 779 6200. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KIDS KORNER 
 

 
 

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN 
 

What can we do to restore the quality and beauty of 
the pews, kneelers, and furnishings of our 

church?  Our "Having a Place at the Banquet of the 
Lord" capital campaign has begun.  Please see the 

parish website for information about the restoration 
project and to make an online pledge. 

Thank You for Your Support  
There are different kinds of gifts, but the same spirit 

distributes them. — 1 Corinthians 12:4 
 
To all those who have pledged, contributed to, and 
continue to offer prayers for our "Having a Place at 
the Banquet of the Lord" capital campaign, a 
heartfelt thank you.  Your kindness and generosity 
toward this project have gotten us off to a great 
start.  This work could not be done without you! 
 
To date we have raised $194,834 in contributions 
collected and we are up to $348,785 with all our 
pledges.  



SAVE THE DATE

Our Parish will celebrate our annual
St. Patrick, St. Joseph, and St. Lorenzo

Dinner Party
on

Saturday, March 16th from 6:30 -10:30 PM

Entertainment by: 
The Alan Quinn Orchestra

Food, Drinks, Dinner, and Dancing
We hope to see you there!

PARISH GIVING

Sunday Collection: JANUARY 1, 2023 $16,642.00
Sunday Collection: DECEMBER 31, 2023     
Weekly Collection              $ 13,581.00
Online Giving Donation   $ 8,237.00
Total      $ 21,818.00

THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR YOUR GENEROSITY THIS 
CHRISTMAS!

CHRISTMAS COLLECTION 2022 $84,882.00
CHRISTMAS COLLECTION 2023 (YTD)$67,367.00

Upcoming Second Collections:
January 15 - Beacon

WE PRAY FOR…

A Time to be Healed…
Joanne Barrett, Manuel Bacani, 
Bishop Arthur Serratelli, Joseph Gore,
Sikora Sisters, Reverend John Klein,

Philip Kutzenco

MASS INTENTIONS
SUNDAY, JANUARY 7, 2024

8:00 Robert Mancinelli
Elizabeth Zakopcsan

10:00 Connie Pomposelli
Hulbert Schreiber
David Young
Barbara Bell
Harry Carline

12:00 All the People of the Parish

MONDAY, JANUARY 8, 2024
     9:00 Robert Ferrari

Rosemary Barrett

TUESDAY, JANUARY 9, 2024
9:00 Agustin and Consuelo Tabaranza

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 10, 2024
9:00 Lea Wozniak

THURSDAY, JANUARY 11, 2024 
9:00 Rogelio Dela Cruz

FRIDAY, JANUARY 12, 2024 
9:00 Corazon Nunag

SATURDAY, JANUARY 13, 2024 
9:00 Fred Anthony - 12th Anniversary

Fr. Earl Keating
      5:30 All the People of the Parish

SUNDAY, JANUARY 14, 2024
8:00 Deceased members of the McNamara Family

Giuseppe Esposito
10:00 Martha Sirvidio

Mark Meola
Barbara A. Bell
Rose Jenkins
John Tomesco

12:00 Connie Pomposelli
Marlene Chidiac

CANDLE FOR THE WEEK OF JANUARY 7th
In memory of Annette C. Russo - 1st Anniversary

-With Love from Carol Vitovic

SaSSaSaSaSaSSaSSSSaSSSSSaSaaaSa M
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Ranked #1 Realtor®
in Clifton

Mahmoud Ijbara
Realtor®

646.764.9599
mahmoud@ijbaragroup.com
www.cliftonsold.com

#1 Most Sold Homes in Clifton

GOD BLESS
AMERICA

Diane DeCarolis, APN

MOST INSURANCE PLANS ACCEPTED

Psychiatric Mental
Health Practitioner

25 YEARS EXPERIENCE

UPPER MONTCLAIR
917-751-8700

973-773-6666                                                                            973-546-4700

139B (JR) - St. Philip, Clifton P.O. Box 850, Flanders, N.J. 07836        inside

CHARLES F. HAHN, INC.
All Forms of Insurance

Auto / Home / Life / Business

www.hahnagency.com                                  (973) 773-3710150 Clove Road
Little Falls, NJ 07424

639 Van Houten Avenue | Clifton, New Jersey | 07013

(973) 471-9620   |   ShookFuneralHome@gmail.com   |   www.ShookFH.com

Roy B. Garretson, Manager | NJ Lic. No. 3550

NOW OPEN!
MAPLE VALLEY

DINER & RESTAURANT
Quality Food, Great Service, Best Prices

973-473-6444
1116 US HIGHWAY 46 · CLIFTON, NJ 07013 decoratingdreams21.com

@

Attorney at Law
Wills  Real Estate  Bankruptcy 

Motor Vehicle Offenses

Free Consultation  $50 Discount with this Ad
House and weekend visits available.

ALLWOOD FUNERAL HOME
660-670 ALLWOOD ROAD - CLIFTON, NJ

Michael E. Porter, Manager, N.J. Lic. No. 3011,  Scott D. Porter, N.J. Lic. No. 4070 & Andrew J. Messineo, N.J. Lic. No. 5285, Directors

In the United States, one in 
nine people face hunger.

feedingamerica.org

Support Our 
ADVERTISERS

They Support
Our Parish

CERTIFIED BY THE SUPREME
COURT OF NEW JERSEY

AS A WORKERS COMPENSATION
LAW ATTORNEY

222 RIDGEDALE AVENUE · CEDAR KNOLLS, NJ 07927

★ Call For A Free Legal Consultation ★

NEED A LAWYER?
INJURED?

Marc J. Brenner, ESQ.

lawmarcbrenner.com

973-326-8902
Personal Injury
Workers’ Compensation
Social Security Disability

Beware of Social 
Security Phone Scams!

Learn more at
oig.ssa.gov/scam



James J. Marrocco
Senior Director ~ Parishioner

NJ Lic. No. 3320

Michael A. Waller 
Director ~ Parishioner

NJ Lic. No. 3017

Brian J. Warner
Manager

NJ Lic. No. 4587
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Clifton Martial Arts Academy
“A Black Belt is a White Belt That Never Quit”

973-779-0200 

Black Belt

ST. PHILIP’S SPECIAL

INITIAL REGISTRATION

I Make 
House Calls!

 JEFFREY POMPEO
DiFrancesco Bateman
ATTORNEY
908-757-7800

CLIFTON: 1033 RT 46 EAST, STE 208A
WARREN: 15 MOUNTAIN BLVD · BRICK: 638 MANTOLOKING ROAD

Parishioner

WILL TRAIN THE RIGHT PERSON 
Contact Denise @ 973-777-9400 Ext. 244 

Or E-mail resume To: 

LIVING ASSISTANCE SERVICES
®

Non-Medical Home Care Services
Select Your Experienced Caregiver

jmalik@VisitingAngels.com
www.VisitingAngels.com

139B (JR) - St. Philip, Clifton     outside

BARTLETT 
GREENHOUSES 
& FLORIST INC.

1313 Van Houten Avenue
Clifton, NJ 07013

973-546-2000
Timothy J. Bizub, Mgr.

N.J. Lic. No. 4022

515 Lexington Avenue
Clifton, NJ 07011

973-777-4332
Thomas J. Bizub, Mgr.
N.J. Lic. No. 2732

47  Main  S t r ee t     L i t t l e  Fa l l s ,  NJ  07424

973-256-4700
Thomas J. (Toby) Bizub Jr., Mgr. N.J. Lic. No. 3917

ROBERT C. HESS
973-778-9310

840 Van Houten Ave.              Clifton, NJ 07013
Parishioner,  Lector

Cut Flowers, Plants & Floral Designs
Specializing In Funeral Arrangements & Weddings

471-6480
814 GROVE STREET · CLIFTON

w w w. b i z u b . c o m

F U N E R A L  H O M E

“Light the Way to Catholic Education”
Your tax deductible donation will benefit the:

To benefit Catholic Education for the students of St. Philip the Apostle School
Donations can be sent to: 

St. Philip’s Knights of Columbus Scholarship Fund · 797 Valley Rd., Clifton, NJ 07013
Ask your employer about matching gifts!

RAY
GRABOWSKI

LANDSCAPE
CONTRACTOR
Clifton  New Jersey

Compliments Of

973-272-6080
Ameti’s FRESH FAST FREE DELIVERY

($2 delivery charge will be added on amounts under $10)Pizza PIZZA  SANDWICHES  SALADS  ENTREES


